FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20426

MAR 1 C 2019 Re: Initial Release Letter
FOIA No. FY19-19

VIA EMAIL AND REGULAR MAIL

Michael Mabee

CivilDefenseBook@gmail.com
Dear Mr. Mabee:

This is a response to your correspondence received on December 19, 2018, and
amended on January 4, 2019, in which you requested information pursuant to the
Freedom of Information Act (FOIA),! and the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s
(Commission) FOIA regulations, 18 C.F.R. § 388.108 (2018).

By letter dated February 28, 2019, I advised the submitter and the concerned
Unidentified Registered Entities (URE) that a copy of the public version of the Notice of
Penalty associated with Docket Nos. NP14-32 and NP14-41, along with the name of the
URE inserted on the first page, would be disclosed to you no sooner than five calendar
days from the date of my letter. See 18 C.F.R. § 388.112(e). The five-day notice period
has elapsed and I am now releasing the first page of these public NOPs with the
associated URE names to you.

Ordinarily, any appeal from a FOIA determination must be filed within 90 days of
the date of issuance as provided by the Freedom of Information Act and 18 C.F.R. §
388.110(a)(1) of the Commission’s regulations. However, because your request is being
processed on a rolling basis, the Commission will hold your appeal rights in abeyance
pending a final determination. This will allow you to file a single appeal at the
conclusion of our processing of your request.

If you decide to appeal, this appeal must be in writing, addressed to James P.
Danly, General Counsel, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 888 First Street, NE,
Washington, D.C. 20426, and clearly marked “Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”

I' 5 U.S.C. § 552, as amended by the FOIA Improvement Act of 2016, Pub. L.
No. 114-185, 130 Stat. 538 (2016).
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